


 

 

 
ACTON-BOXBOROUGH REGIONAL SCHOOL COMMITTEE (ABRSC) MEETING 

 
Library                          June 25, 2015 
R.J. Grey Junior High School                     6:30 p.m. Executive Session 
                7:00 p.m. Open Business Meeting 

 
AGENDA  

1. Call to Order - Kristina Rychlik (6:30) 

2. EXECUTIVE SESSION – strategy with respect to litigation and strategy with respect to 
 negotiations 

3. OPEN BUSINESS MEETING (7:00) 
 
4. Chairwoman’s Introduction – Kristina Rychlik 
 Welcome to Pam Nourse, Minuteman Technical High School Representative from Acton 

 
5. Statement of Warrant and Approval of Minutes   

1. Minutes of 6/11/15 
2. Minutes of 5/21/15 
3. Minutes of 4/30/15 (next meeting)  

 
6. Public Participation  

 
7. School Improvement Plans Presentation  (7:15) 

1. Acton-Boxborough Regional High School – JoAnn Campbell  
2. Blanchard School – Dana Labb 
3. Conant School – Damian Sugrue 

 
8. Special Education Parents Advisory Council (SpedPAC) Presentation – Amanda Bailey, Bill 

Guthlein (oral) (8:00) 
 

9. Elementary Bus Passes – Glenn Brand, JD Head  (8:10) 
1. Memo from the Superintendent to ABRSD Families 
2. Proposed Revised policy, File: EEAAA Second Reading –POSSIBLE VOTE 
3. Current Policy, File: EEAAA and revised procedures  with Sample Bus Pass 
4. Summary of public comments – Kristina Rychlik (oral) 

 
10. Annual Superintendent’s Summative Evaluation– VOTE -  Kristina Rychlik  (8:50) 

1. Memo from the Chairwoman 
2. Summative Evaluation Report 
3. Presentation slides 
4. FY16 Superintendent’s Salary as outlined in contract dated 7/1/14 – VOTE  

 
11. ABRSD FY15/16 Budget Updates– Clare Jeannotte (9:10) 

1. FY15 End of Year Update 
i. Financial Status (brought to meeting) 

ii. Revision to FY15 Audit Engagement 
iii. Special Revenue Funds to close to E&D  

2. FY16 Budget Update (oral) 
3. OPEB Update    
 



 

 

12. Leadership Update – Glenn Brand (9:25) 
1. Interim Director of Pupil Services Announcement 

 
13. Recommendation to Authorize the Superintendent to enter into contract negotiations with Dore 

& Whittier for the purpose of retaining them to perform the ABRSD Existing Conditions Study 
– VOTE – JD Head (9:30) 
 

14. Subcommittee Updates    (9:40) 
1. Policy Update  –  

i. Naming School Facilities, File: FF – Second Reading – VOTE -Brigid Bieber 
ii. Consent Agenda from 6/11/15 meeting: Remote Participation, File: BEDJA, 

Executive Sessions, File: BEC, Voting Method, File: BEDF – Second Reading – 
VOTE – Brigid Bieber 

 
15. Superintendent’s Wellness Committee End of Year Report – Kathleen Neville  (9:50) 
 
16. Recommendation to Accept Additional Donation to the ABRHS – VOTE – Glenn Brand (10:00) 
 
17. School Committee Member Reports  (oral)  (10:05) 

1. Acton Leadership Group (ALG)  - Kristina Rychlik 
2. Boxborough Leadership Forum (BLF) – Brigid Bieber 
3. Health Insurance Trust (HIT)– Mary Brolin   
4. Other Post Employment Benefits (OPEB) Task Force–  
5. Acton Finance Committee –  
6. Acton Board of Selectmen - Paul Murphy 
7. Acton-Boxborough SpedPAC – Paul Murphy 
8. Boxborough Finance Committee- Maria Neyland  
9. Boxborough Board of Selectmen – Brigid Bieber 
10. Joint PTO/PTSO/PTF Co-Chairs – Deanne O’Sullivan 

 
18. Superintendent’s Report – Glenn Brand    (10:15) 

1. PARCC Forums – Report from June 22 Forum 
2. Conditions and Considerations for a New Generation of Student Assessment in MA, MA 

Association of School Superintendents (M.A.S.S.), Position Paper and Executive 
Summary  
 

19. FOR YOUR INFORMATION    (10:25) 
1. RJGJHS Memo re Athletic Teams 
2. FY15 Financial Status Reports as of 5/31/15  
3. FY14 Final Auditors’ Report – APS End of Year Report 
4. Senators’ Letter to Ways & Means Chair re FY16 Regional Transportation Budget 
5. ABRSD Food Services: High School Cafeteria is open for breakfast/lunch from 9 – 11:30 

until August 7th (students who receive free/reduced lunch are eligible for this same  
discount through the summer hours) 

6. “School’s Open” Flyer and “Open House Nights” for Fall 2015 
7. FY16 ABRSC Meeting Calendar 
8. Request to Waive Acton Board of Selectmen Fees for ABRSD Food Services 
9. Superintendent’s Letter to Families re Release of final draft of new Science, Technology 

and Engineering Frameworks, 6/22/15  
 

20. ADJOURN  (10:30) 
 

NEXT MEETINGS: ABRSC Workshop, July 22 (Wednesday) at 6:00 p.m. in the JH library 
 ABRSC Regular Business Meeting, August 10 (Monday) at 7:00 p.m. in the JH Library 
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ACTON-BOXBOROUGH REGIONAL SCHOOL COMMITTEE (ABRSC) MEETING 

Draft Minutes 
 

Library                         May 21, 2015 
R.J. Grey Junior High School                           7:00 p.m.  
 
Members Present: Brigid Bieber, Mary Brolin, Michael Coppolino, Amy Krishnamurthy, Maya 

Minkin, Paul Murphy, Kathleen Neville, Maria Neyland, Deanne O’Sullivan, 
Kristina Rychlik 

Members Absent: Diane Baum 
Others: Marie Altieri, Deborah Bookis, Glenn Brand, Mary Emmons, Clare Jeannotte, 

Beth Petr, members of the public including ABSAF 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
The ABRSC was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Kristina Rychlik, Chairperson.  

1. Chairwoman’s Introduction – Kristina Rychlik thanked Brigid Bieber for serving as Boxborough 
vice chair this year and for running for another term.  

2. Policy Update #1 – Maria Neyland 
1. School Committee Annual Organizational Meeting, File: BDA – Second Reading  

Mary Brolin moved, Paul Murphy seconded and it was unanimously,  
 VOTED: to approve the revised policy BDA as proposed.  

2. School Committee Officers, File: BDB – Second Reading  
 Brigid Bieber moved, Mary Brolin seconded and it was unanimously, 
  VOTED: to approve the revised policy BDB as proposed.  
  

3. Election of Acton-Boxborough Regional School Committee Officers for FY16  
Glenn Brand announced that the election for FY16 Officers would begin.  

1. Chairperson  
 Paul Murphy nominated Kristina Rychlik to serve as FY16 ABRSC Chairwoman. Maria 
 Neyland seconded and it was unanimously,  
 VOTED: that Kristina Rychlik be elected FY16 ABRSC Chairwoman.  

 
2. Vice Chairperson(s)  

Michael Coppolino nominated Paul Murphy to serve as FY16 ABRSC Vice Chair from 
Acton. Amy Krishnamurthy seconded and it was unanimously, 
VOTED: that Paul Murphy serve as FY16 Vice Chair from Acton. 
Maria Neyland nominated Mary Brolin to serve as FY16 ABRSC Vice Chair from 
Boxborough. Brigid Bieber seconded and it was unanimously,  
VOTED: that Brigid Bieber serve as FY16 ABRSC Vice Chair from Boxborough.  
 

3. Secretary  
Kristina Rychlik nominated Beth Petr to serve as the FY16 ABRSC Secretary. Maria 
Neyland seconded and it was unanimously, 
VOTED:  that Beth Petr serve as FY16 ABRSC Secretary.  

   
4. Recommendation to Accept Donation from Acton Boxborough Student Activities Fund 

(ABSAF) for FY16 – VOTE – Glenn Brand  
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Heather Harer and student representatives presented an $80,000 donation from the Acton-
Boxborough Students Activities Fund (ABSAF) for FY16.  She noted that over $575,000 have been 
donated to the school district over the years.  
 
Mary Brolin moved, Brigid Bieber seconded and it was unanimously,  
 VOTED: to accept the ABSAF FY16 donation with much gratitude. 
 

5. Approval of Minutes  (no warrant) 
1. Meeting on 4/30/15 (will be voted at next meeting) 

 
6. Public Participation  

Mike Scanlon spoke from the audience. The Minuteman Tech presentation at Town Meeting 
highlighted a significant building project that the school plans to begin and that will affect both of our 
towns’ finances. Mike suggested that the School Committee should be considering a strategy relative 
to this upcoming issue and the politics involved. He encouraged the Committee to start considering 
whether the questions would go to ALG and BLF and/or both Town Meetings. He believes the 
number of students going to Minuteman Tech from the Acton Boxborough community is too low if 
the towns are going to pay that much money for the project they are considering.  
 
Maria Neyland stated that she would have a hard time supporting anything that would have to do with 
Minuteman Tech if Boxborough is not part of it. (They are discussing withdrawing from the 
Minuteman District.)  
Mary Brolin suggested that our District could help publicize some of Minuteman’s events in an effort 
to increase awareness. Glenn Brand is looking into these issues and has spoken to the Superintendent 
at Minuteman. Kristina Rychlk will add this topic to a future School Committee meeting agenda.  
 

7. Recommendation to Accept Gift of Track Scoreboard from Donors – VOTE  
Chip Orcutt explained that this is the second time the scoreboard has come up because after the 
January School Committee meeting, the proposal did not make it through the rounds of funding with 
Middlesex. As a result, he has pursued another option and outlined total new funding of $30,500. 
Included in this amount is a private donation of $18,000 that comes with a request for sponsorship 
labeled on the scoreboard of “Hit the Net Sports”, a new sports store opening in Acton soon. This 
proposal (for $30,500) leaves a shortfall of about $5,600 to complete the project.  
 
Maria Neyland confirmed that the $10,000 is from the track account, separate from Lower Fields 
account. The Committee acknowledged that per policy, sponsorship is up to the Superintendent, but it 
was confirmed that if something were to happen to “Hit the Net Sports”, the district can replace it 
with no obligation to pick another business.  The Superintendent noted that he will need to provide an 
annual report to the School Committee about any sponsorship, per the policy. Committee members 
expressed gratitude to Chip and everyone on his committee for their generosity and commitment to 
making this gift possible.  
 
Clare Jeannote pointed out that perhaps the gift should be accepted contingent on her review of 
procurement law. It was explained that the only thing the Committee needed to vote on was to accept 
the gift. It was up to the Superintendent to decide if the corporate sponsorship was appropriate.  
 
Paul moved, Maria seconded and it was unanimously  
 VOTED: to accept the gift in the amount of $30,500 along with Mr. Orcutt’s gift of a yet-to-be-  
 determined amount not to exceed $1,000 for materials toward the installation of the scoreboard.  
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8. School Improvement Plans Presentation  

1. Gates School – Principal Lynne Newman   
2. McCarthy-Towne School -  Principal David Krane 

   
The Committee appreciated the presentations. Questions were asked about homework and report 
cards – each school has their own version of report cards and not all schools use report cards. The 
Committee asked if some costs were covered by the curriculum office compared to the school’s 
budget. Both schools appreciated their collaboration this year.  
 

9. ABRHS Handbook for 2015-2016,  Review of Changes – First Reading  
 Maurin O’Grady presented the proposed changes. Mary Brolin asked about the vague terms of  “good 

academic standards” and if it is defined in the document. Maurin explained that the Administration 
prefers to give some discretion to the principal in case a student has extenuating circumstances.  
Per state law, the Committee will vote on the handbook changes at the next meeting.  
 

10. Athletic Department Revolving Fund Update – Steve Desy, Steve Martin  
 Glenn recognized Steve Desy on his retirement and thanked him for his years of service to the 

district. He also introduced Steve Martin as the incoming Athletic Director for ABRSD. 
 

 Glenn presented the athletic budget stating that the ongoing deficit must be addressed because the 
District cannot legally end the year in a deficit. There is a trend toward a drop in participation in 
athletics. Our fee has not changed since 2010. Steve Martin has some ideas about how to address the 
deficit including a fee increase, spending reduction plan and/or an increase in the allocation charged 
to the annual operating budget. Glenn confirmed that the School Committee should be approving fees 
annually including the athletic participation fees.  

 
 The Committee discussed why this deficit has been recurring for a number of years and how it has 

been handled in the past. Some members urged consideration of higher fees, given the financial cuts 
that have been made in the classrooms, while all acknowledged the difficulties of the amount of what 
parents are already paying for.  

 
 Mike Coppolino does not want to charge parents more, but suggested that the automatic increases in 

coaches’ stipends be reconsidered. Marie Altieri explained that these were negotiated increases. Steve 
Desy explained that the sports teams are down 120 students total. Football is down 50 players.  

 This is consistent across the groups the Steve is involved in. Football may be somewhat due to 
publicity about concussions. Also, some districts are cutting JV or freshmen teams.  

 
 Mary Brolin suggested the cost to participate in teams be calculated, keeping in mind how many 

hours the kids participate and how many coaches are needed. She would relate the fee to the cost 
somewhat so it is fair to participants.  

 
 Glenn stated that the bottom line is still somewhat fluid but projections are that it will be a significant 

deficit. Options are to deal with it within the current fiscal year, which he and Clare believe can be 
done. This would permit Steve (Martin) to begin his new role with a better starting point. 
Alternatively, funds could come out of next year’s budget.  

 
 Fees have not been increased for a number of years because Steve Mills did not want to increase them 

for families. Deanne O’Sullivan advocated for holding off on increases to give Steve Martin a year to 
get into the job. She would like more details before voting any increase. Kristina Rychlik summarized 
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that the Committee felt that money from another source would cover this year’s athletics account 
deficit, but the Committee will consider a different decision next year.  

 
11. Elementary & Junior High Bus Passes – How the current service has grown over the years 

1. Current policy, File: EEAAA and procedures 
Director of Transportation, JD Head, focused mainly on the elementary level because that is where 
the majority of  the concerns lie. This is an issue that has been coming up slowly for a few years and 
has nothing to do with regionalization. So much stress has been put on the system over the years with 
the increased use of this service that it must be addressed.  
 
Hiring enough qualified bus drivers has become an issue for many communities. Of the 34 drivers 
that we had when school started, only 27 of them are still driving today. Some of the local businesses 
give the impression that the school district is obligated to bus children to them. This adds to the 
number of bus stops and in turn, the length of the bus routes and time spent on the bus for children. 
At some point, it can increase the number of drivers needed. JD has not been able to find another 
school district that offers this service.  
 
The school attorney has advised the District that parents should be required to sign a liability release. 
Even if a parent filled out the proper paperwork, and the driver or school person let a child off and 
they got hurt, the District may be liable.  
 
JD recommended the following changes for daily bus passes: 

• Restrict the age of students eligible to daily bus pass to 2nd grade and higher 
• All schools to use the same form which must be submitted by 3 p.m. the day before the 

change 
• Routes will no longer be altered to accommodate for daily bus passes 
• Bus routes will not be altered to accommodate for local businesses and they will change 

annually based upon student ridership  
• Parent/Guardians must sign a release from liability   

 
Glenn Brand noted that not having neighborhood schools makes this service more valuable to our 
community.  He explained the attorney’s view that by changing a child’s routine by dropping him/her 
off somewhere different than their home, it may be reasonable to assume the District is increasing the 
Schools’ liability because we are increasing the chance of miscommunication, accident, etc.  
 
The Committee discussed how transporting children to so many local businesses has also cut down on 
some programs offered by Community Education. They wondered if families know the variety of 
options offered by Community Education, right on the school campus, and that all profit from these 
programs goes back into the schools.  
 
Maya Minkin asked for a slide showing the benefits of the bus passing service. She noted that this is 
another option of going to play at a friend’s house instead of going to a program. She loves the 
uniqueness of our community that facilitates kids going to a friend’s house because that is what being 
a child is about, in her opinion. This is particularly valuable given that we do not have the  
connectivity of bike paths and sidewalks. Brigid Bieber agreed that there are benefits but due to the 
growth of the demand, it scares her to think about our transportation department trying to manage it 
all. In years when we are cutting academic programs, and everything else, and identifying budget  
deficits, she stated that the Committee needs to take a hard look at bus passing now because it has 
morphed into something very different than it started out to be.  
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A member of the public agreed with Maya, and stated that bus passing to businesses should stop. 
Maria Neyland said that she is less concerned about house to house bus passing, but the 15 
hours/week being spent processing these requests this is time that the schools cannot afford. Liability 
also concerns her. She suggested that perhaps businesses could stop being included, with the 
exception of licensed daycare. The goal was for the Committee to give the policy subcommittee some 
direction so they can bring back a proposed policy for a first read at the next School Committee 
meeting. Mary Brolin stated that it would be challenging for her to change this habit so she asked for 
more community input before any decision is made. Mike Coppolino suggested “tightening  the 
process” and automating it. A suggestion was made to charge families for the service, which may not 
be possible in a regional district. Maria Neyland stated that she is adamantly opposed to charging 
students to go to businesses because the district is not in the business of transporting children.  
  

12. Boxborough Local Election/Town Meeting Update  
 Brigid Bieber was reelected for another term and the FY16 budget and regional assessment passed. 

 
13. Annual Superintendent’s Evaluation Process  

1. Report on FY15 Goals – Glenn Brand  
 The Superintendent reported on his FY15 goals, which were presented last November and 
 reviewed in March. 

2. Survey Results Memo 
i. AB Staff Survey Summary  

ii. Administrators’ UMASS Survey Summary  
3. Spring 2015 timeline (FY15 Committee members only) 
4. Evaluation Form back to Kristina by June 1, hard copy or electronic.  

 Marie Altieri reviewed the surveys. This is the 4th year that administrator feedback surveys were 
 done. All administrators have their own surveys with lists of strengths and weaknesses. 370 
 people responded at principal level and 280 at the superintendent/administrator level. Another 
 survey was with the 15 people who report to Glenn. She suggested that the Committee use the 
 summative form and rubric. The surveys are one piece of evidence that can be used. Members 
 will rate the five goals andfour standards, and then consider all of the committee meetings and 
 work that Glenn has done. The two vice-chairs will help summarize the evaluations with 
 Kristina. The public was invited to send their comments by June 1st to Kristina Rychlik and Beth 
 Petr. 

 
14. ABRSD FY15/16 Budget Updates– Clare Jeannotte  

1. FY15 Quarterly Report 
i. Appropriated Budget v. Actual (Expenditures and Revenues) 

ii. Special Revenue, Revolving and Gift Funds 
iii. Grants 

 Clare presented the quarterly update. The net risk summary shows $323,800 unfavorable although 
 actions  taken to curtail costs where possible since January will result in more savings . Long term 
 substitute account is high this year. 
 

2. FY16 Budget Update    
The Senate issued their budget last week based on governor’s budget.  
 

15. Recommendation to Approve FY16 Education Cooperative (TEC) Bid – VOTE – Glenn Brand   
Mike Coppolino moved, Paul Murphy seconded and it was unanimously, 
 VOTED: to approve the FY16  TEC bid as proposed . 
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16. Recommendation to Support Construction of Conant Playground and Foundation Grant to 
Conant PTO – VOTE  

 Glenn Brand said that this project has been in the works for a number of years. Because Community 
Education uses the Conant playground every day, some of this money can be used for this project.  

Deanne O’Sullivan noted that the handicap accessibility of this project is wonderful and each school 
should have this. A member stated that the Steinberg Lalli Foundation gives a tremendous amount to our 
students and schools, including multiple scholarships.  
 
Mary Brolin moved, Paul Murphy seconded and it was unanimously, 
 VOTED: to support construction of the Conant playground and Steinberg Lalli Foundation Grant 
 to the Conant PTO.  

 
17. Subcommittee Updates     

1. Policy Update #2 –  
i. Small Necessities Leave Act, File: GCCCA/GDCCA – Second Reading - VOTE 

 The only change was from the wording “son or daughter to “child”. 
 Mary Brolin moved, Brigid Bieber seconded and it was unanimously, 
 VOTED: to approve the policy as amended .  

ii. Family and Medical Leave, File: GCCC/GDCC – Second Reading - VOTE 
  Brigid Bieber moved, Paul Murphy seconded and it was unanimously, 
  VOTED: to approve the policy as proposed .  
 

18. School Committee Member Reports  
1. Acton Finance Committee – Glenn, Clare and Kristina are presenting on Tuesday. 
2. Acton Board of Selectmen - Paul reported that the Board is grappling with the job 

descriptions for the two new positions. 
3. Acton-Boxborough SpedPAC – Paul reported that a survey of families is being done as a  

follow up to the 2011 survey.  
4. Joint PTO/PTSO/PTF Co-Chairs – Deanne reported that there are  lots of new ideas for 

next year such as doing some activies cooperatively to save money, e.g. district licenses.  
 

19. Superintendent’s Report – Glenn Brand   
1. Update on Naming of Elm Street Courts – Dedication June 17 at 6:15 p.m. 
2. PARCC Forums  - Members are interested in attending and making a statement. Kristina 

feels the Committee needs guidance from the Administration before making a statement.  
 

20. FY16 School Committee Meetings Calendar – First Reading – Kristina Rychlik  
The Committee reviewed the two proposed calendars - twice monthly meetings starting in 
September, with one in April and one in May, compared to meetings approximately every 3 weeks. 
The new proposal would allow more time to prepare materials between meetings. With twice 
monthly meetings, often there is a meeting followed by material preparation the next Friday for the 
next meeting.  They discussed having too many agenda items making some very late meetings.  

 
  

At 10:35 p.m. the ABRSC adjourned.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Beth Petr 
 
List of Documents Used: see agenda 
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School Improvement Plan 

Acton-Boxborough Regional High School 
2015-2016 
  
The timeline for each of these goals is the 2015-2016 school year. We expect to revisit 
and revise this plan in spring 2016. The ABRHS School Council will oversee progress 
toward the goals. 
  
Goal 1: Mental Health, Wellness, and Learning 

In the context of a 3-year plan, we will continue the work begun in 2013-2014 to raise 
awareness of the connections between mental health, wellness, and learning. Our goal 
in Year 3 is to engage the community in this work. Simultaneously, the high school 
leadership team will continue its work examining workload, homework, assessment, 
and learning. 
 

Specifically, we will work to do the following: 
Parent/Guardian Community Involvement 

1) Partner with the PTSO who will take the lead to engage the parent/guardian 
community. 

2) Engage the community to examine sources of stress for students and take a 
collaborative approach to addressing them. 

3) Provide opportunities for feedback and dialog regarding the impact of mental 
health and wellness on learning. 

4) Provide opportunities for feedback regarding workload and homework practices. 
5) Provide opportunities to educate the community as to its impact on students’ 

levels of stress and strategies to promote student wellness. 
 

Leadership Team/School Wide Focus on Wellness and Learning 

1) Analyze 2015 student survey data related to workload and homework. 
2)  Analyze 2015 faculty survey data related to workload and homework. 
3) Analyze 2015 senior survey related to workload and homework. 
4) Pilot midyear week in January 2016. 
5) Pilot new 11th grade health aspect of course. 
6) Analyze data related to Student Support Team (SST) and number of student 

referrals. 
 
 
  
  
Background and Rationale:  
During our first year of this work (2013-2014), we examined the mental health 
challenges that some of our students and families face. We sought to understand the 
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supports we currently have in place as well as what additional supports we need to meet 
the needs of students and families. We used professional learning and faculty meeting 
time to educate faculty & staff about our current programs and services, the impact of 
depression and anxiety on learning, the impact of trauma on learning, and suicide 
prevention and awareness. We hope to continue this work, including expanding to 
include a community education and partnership component. 
 

During Year 2 (2014-2015), we shifted the focus to our own practices and their potential 
impact on student stress and balance, including our schedule, assessment practices, 
workload expectations, and homework. We piloted a homework-free weekend and 
solicited feedback from both staff and students about its impact. We utilized department 
and faculty meeting time to identify department philosophies about homework, to 
discuss expectations across curricula, to share 30 minute homework assignments with a 
comparative lens, and to discuss student survey data regarding homework and 
workload.  
 

During Year 3 (2015-2016), we will continue the internal work of examining our policies 
and practices related to homework and workload. We will also engage the community in 
this conversation. 
  
Strategies: 

● Partner with the PTSO leadership and Forums chairs to engage parents, 
guardians, and the larger community 

● Pilot Midyear Week and solicit feedback 
● Educate students and families to recognize signs of stress in themselves and their 

peers and who to go to for support 
● Educate students and families on wellness strategies 
● Analyse and compile survey results 
● Involve students in Making Caring Common/Advisory Planning Committee 
● Encourage faculty and staff to model wellness strategies 
● Plan community forums that support wellness strategies 

 
 
  
 
  
Timeline: 

● The 2015-2016 school year. 
  
Responsible Parties: 

● PTSO 
● ABRHS administrative team 
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● Counseling Regional Department Leader 
  
Evaluation: 

● Input from PTSO, School Council, and other groups with parent/guardian 
participation 

● Students will be able to identify stressors and strategies to alleviate stress and 
seek support 

● Families will be able to identify wellness strategies and to seek support in dealing 
with stressors 

 
 

Goal 2: School and Community Awareness of Administration Team 
Structure 

Given changes within the administrative team, we will continue to educate the school 
community about the team structure by making visible the new members of the team 
and by creating a culture where all six team members (principal, two associate 
principals, two deans, and the director of athletics) play an active and visible role in 
school and community events, programming, and decision-making. 
  
Background and Rationale: To continue to educate the community and our students 
about the leadership structure consisting of a principal, two associate principals, two 
deans of students, and the director of athletics. Over the course of the 2014-2015 school 
year, we will continue to use various communication channels, forums, meetings, and 
events to introduce the community to the members of this new leadership structure as 
well as to clarify roles and responsibilities. 
  
Strategies: 

● Presence of administrative team at back to school night, 9th grade parents nights, 
school-wide events, athletic events, and extracurricular activities. 

●  Administrators will regularly visit classrooms and advisories throughout the 
school year. 

● Members of the administrative team will communicate regularly to 
parents/guardians, faculty & staff, and students throughout the school year. Use 
of the website (with photos) to help parents/guardians with contact informations 
and familiarity. 

  
Timeline: 

● The 2015-2016 school year.  
  
Responsible Parties: 

● Members of the administrative team 
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Evaluation/Outcomes: 

● Members of the school community will be familiar with all five members of the 
high school administrative team and will feel a consistent presence at school-
related events and activities. 

● Communication from the administrative team will be consistent, clear, and will 
help the school community to feel connected and informed. 

● Faculty survey data will be analyzed, compiled, and shared with relevant groups. 
● Input will be solicited from PTSO, School Council, and other groups with 

parent/guardian participation. 
● Student input will be solicited via Advisory. 
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Acton-Boxborough 
Regional High School

School Improvement Plan Update
June 25, 2015

Retrospective: SIP 2014-2015

 Goal 1: DDMs (COMPLETED)
 Refine, pilot, and begin to examine 

effectiveness of data
 Continue to refine course-based learning 

goals, rubrics, common assessments

*Department meeting and professional learning time

*Goals within the evaluation system

*Course-alike collaboration
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Retrospective: SIP 2014-2015

 Goal 2: The New Administrative Team (IN 
PROGRESS)
 Educate the community about the new 

structure (2 Associate Principals, 2 Deans)
 Make visible all 5 members

*Website bios
*Visibility/presentations at evening events
*P/G contact related to roles and responsibilities
*Classroom visits, SST

Retrospective: SIP 2014-2015

 Goal 3: Mental Health, Wellness and 
Learning (IN PROGRESS)
 Evaluate current supports & practices

 Examine schedule, homework policies, 
assessment practices

 Engage students

*Faculty & department meetings, advisory, PL days,   
PTSO partnership
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Looking Ahead: SIP 2015-2016

 2 Goals
1) Mental Health, Wellness, and Learning
 How do we come together to put our students’ 

wellbeing at the center of our community while 
maintaining our academic standards?

2) School & Community Awareness of New
Leadership Team Structure
 Instructional leadership, presence/visibility, 

decision-making, support of students & families

Goal 1: Mental Health, Wellness, 
and Learning

 School Component
 Continue internal work on practices, 

processes, policies related to workload 
and assessment

 Community Component
 PTSO leadership to engage the 

parent/guardian community
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Goal 1: Mental Health, Wellness, 
and Learning (School Component)

 Continue department-based work on instruction 
and assessment

 Student centered/student-owned learning

 Assessment that is authentic, varied, and 
provides opportunity for students to show 
mastery of objectives

 Midyear week pilot and feedback
 Focus on essential knowledge and skills versus 

content “coverage”

Goal 1: Mental Health, Wellness, 
and Learning (School Component)

 Analyze data sets (faculty, students) and 
incorporate findings into next steps

 Continue to examine and improve Student 
Support Team (SST) process and progress

 Involve students in Advisory Committee, 
Wellness Committee
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Goal 1: Mental Health, Wellness, and Learning 
(Community Component)

Partnership with PTSO
 Forums
 Small group discussions
Wellness strategies
Research on sleep cycle/adolescent 

development
 Feedback on midyear week pilot

Goal 2: Administrative Team 
Structure

 Visibility

 Classroom visits and conversations about 
instruction

 Communication (within the building and 
home-school)

 Education related to roles and 
responsibilities

 Continued education about team structure 
(AP-Dean-Counselor)
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ABRHS SCHOOL COUNCIL 2015-
2016

Thank You
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Review/Outcomes of 2014-2015 and 
Presentation of 2015-2016 School 

Improvement Plan

Acton-Boxborough Regional School District

Presented By: Blanchard Memorial School Council Sub-Committee     June 25, 2015

School Committee Meeting

BMS School Council

 SCHOOL COUNCIL MEMBERS 2014-2015

 Dana Labb* Principal
 Karen Tower* Assistant Principal

 Susan Kenyon Parent 2015 (2-year term)
 Ted Davis Parent 2016 (2-year term)
 Tracey Sierra Parent 2018 (3-year term)
 Tessa McKinley* Parent 2016 (2-year term)
 Kirsty Kerin Parent 2017 (3-year term)
 Maribeth Higgins* Faculty 2016 (2-year term)
 Connie Long Faculty 2018 (3-year term)
 Patricia Harrison* Faculty 2016 (2-year term)
 Mary Pavlik* Community Appointed
 John Fallon Community Appointed

 *Sub-Committee Members
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2014-2015 School Improvement 
Plan Progress Outcomes

Technology (Achieved)
To continue the integration of instructional technologies that support curriculum goals and help 
enhance communication between school and community.
 Extensive upgrade to the computer lab will be completed Summer 2015.
 We continue to support technology at the building level by purchasing hardware to supplement 

Innovative Learning Program Proposals and by creating a physical environment for a permanent 
maker space. Teachers have been creating individual webpages; twitter accounts and adding to a 
district Google calendar for better home-school communication.  

3

2014-2015 School Improvement 
Plan Progress Outcomes Cont.

English Language Arts (Ongoing)
To continue the implementation of literacy assessment through the F & P BAS tool and 
use the data from the BAS to inform our tiered instructional model for literacy (MTSS).
 Staff began development of a leveled reading library.
 Data Day discussions continued to utilize on-going assessments.
 Longitudinal student data continued to be systematized for sharing.
 Dr. Cami Condie, hired ELA consultant, facilitated conversations and consensus in the 

administration of the BAS assessment and the interpretation of results.

Mathematics (Ongoing)
To standardize the instruction of the H.M. Math In Focus program.
To continue the development and implementation of MTSS for Mathematics
 Dedicated Professional Learning time
 Staff surveys, journaling, related articles of interest
 Informational monthly parent coffee hours
 Building and district personnel supported meetings with teachers, support staff and 

families(including data collection and MTSS)
 Updated website with parent resources

4
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2015-2016 School 
Improvement Plan Goals

Goal 1: School Climate (Social/Emotional Health and Well-
being)
 To assess and evaluate the Social/Emotional Health (SEH) and 

Well-Being of students, staff and families in order to understand 
the needs of our school and greater community and to raise 
awareness of SEH issues and their impact on learning.

5

Assess Needs!

Evaluate Current 
Programs!

Determine 
Next Steps

2015-2016 School Improvement 
Plan Goals Continued

Goal 2: Learning Environment (English Language Arts: 
Literacy)
 To continue the implementation of literacy assessment 

through the Fountas and Pinnel Benchmark Assessment 
System (BAS) tool and use the data from the BAS to 
inform our Tiered Instruction (MTSS) instructional model 
for literacy.

6

Consistent
Assessment 

Scoring

Develop 
Intervention 
Strategies

Data 
Sharing
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2015-2016 School Improvement 
Plan Goals Continued

Goal 3: Learning Environment 
(Mathematics)
 To continue year two implementation of the Houghton 

Mifflin Math In Focus program for grades K-12. 

7

Common 
Assessments

and data 
collection

Find and 
Fill Gaps

Construct 
Differentiated 

Material

Questions?
8
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

ABRSD School Committee Meeting
June 25, 2015

Luther Conant School 
School Improvement Plan

Damian J. Sugrue, Principal

Abigail C. Dressler, Assistant Principal



School Council Members
• Damian Sugrue
• Abigail Dressler
• Ranjini Reddy
• Michelle Brown-Droese
• Christina Pharo
• Andrea Keenan
• Jana Bardsley
• Kimberly Macey
• Sarah Wilcox
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

Goal 1: Community: Increase student/adult 
interactions 

2014 – 2015 review

•For the 2014 – 2015 school year, the new 
administration took the first step in this initiative. 
•Mrs. Dressler and Mr. Sugrue held lunches with small 
groups of students every Monday. 
•Eventually had lunch with every student in the school. 
•We were able to connect with, and get to know many 
more students than we would have without these 
lunches. 



Goal 1: Community: Increase student/adult 
interactions

•Create opportunities for students to develop 
connections with adults in the building other than their 
homeroom teacher.
•Identify students at high risk for behavioral or social 
difficulties.
•Match these students to participating staff members 
(Smile Buddies) in the beginning of the year to make a 
connection. These staff members will continue to check 
in with their assigned students throughout the year to 
build an additional positive relationship for the children.
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

Goal 2: Community: Increase PTO membership, 
involvement and volunteering

2014-2105 Review

• Meetings in the evening and in the morning to try to 
accommodate parents

• Movie nights planned as community events, not 
fundraisers 

• Increase their use of social media 
• Began to move away from committee chairs to event 

planning teams to get things done - One excellent 
example is the grant writing team, which had helped 
move the Playground Project along.



Goal 2: Community: Increase PTO membership, 
involvement and volunteering

• Continue to move away from using committee chairs 
to event planning teams. 

• Continue to increase presence on social media to 
spread news and message.

• Increase school/adult interactions, building more 
partnerships and connections with the community.

• Increase the number of informational parent 
evenings with speakers.

• Hold meetings with administration about topics like 
K-1 transitions, upcoming events, etc.
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

Goal 3: Student Growth: Common Core writing 
alignment

2014 – 2015 Review

•Teachers worked with a consultant (Cami Conde) to     
further develop rubrics for Opinion and Information 
writing to go along with the rubric for Narrative writing.
•They worked in teams to practice scoring pieces of 
student writing to calibrate with grade level team 
members during a school based professional learning 
day.



Goal 3: Student Growth: Common Core writing alignment: 
Develop anchor papers to go along with our Narrative, 
Opinion and Information writing rubrics and prompts to 
further align our school wide writing program with Common 
Core Standards

• Continue to utilize Professional Learning time to 
collaboratively score writing according to the rubrics

• Work in grade level teams to select exemplars for each 
type of writing to be used as anchor papers

• Utilize anchor papers to better calibrate scoring of writing, 
ensuring teachers at the same grade level have the same 
expectations

• Share completed work with district
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

Thank You!
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ABRSC Meeting
June 25, 2015

Annual Superintendent’s Summative 
Evaluation

Glenn Brand, Ed.D.

Superintendent, Acton‐Boxborough 
Regional School District

Superintendent Evaluation 
Process

• Massachusetts Model System for Educator Evaluation

• Summative evaluation occurs annually at end of a 
year‐long process

• Written summary and open/public discussion

This discussion will be conducted with due regard for the 
value of praise and constructive criticism as tools for 
professional growth and improvement.  All parties 
recognize the continuing need for mutual trust and 
understanding between the Committee and the 

Superintendent.
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The 5-Step Cycle of Evaluation

Collaboration and Continuous Learning are the focus
Massachusetts Department of Elementary and Secondary Education

Superintendent Evaluation 
Process

Superintendent Evaluation 
Process

The ABRSC followed a year‐long process:

• Goal‐setting

• Mid‐cycle progress report/review

• End‐of year goals update/review

• Staff surveys

• Multiple requests for public input
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Superintendent Evaluation 

Process

“End-of-Cycle Summative Evaluation Report” 
two-part evaluation forms were used:

1.  Evaluation on Standards
I.  Instructional Leadership
II.  Management and Operations

III.  Family and Community Engagement
IV.  Professional Culture

2.  Evaluation on Goals
• Two Professional Practice Goals
• One Student Learning Goal
• Two District Goals

Superintendent Evaluation 

Process

We used the following to rate the four 
standards, defined per DESE:

• Unsatisfactory

• Needs Improvement

• Proficient:  fully satisfactory, the rigorous 
expected level of performance

• Exemplary:  exceeds the already high 
standard of proficient;  of such a high level it 
could serve as a model for others statewide
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Superintendent Evaluation 

Process

We used the following to rate the five goals:

• Exceeded

• Met

• Significant Progress

• Some Progress

• Did Not Meet

Superintendent Evaluation 

Process

Staff surveys/goals 
reviews/observations/experiences

Individual SC member evaluations

Summary representing consensus 
of the full ABRSC
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Superintendent Evaluation 

Process

Standard I: Instructional Leadership 

• Curriculum
• Instruction
• Assessment
• Evaluation
• Data‐Informed Decision Making

• Superintendent’s Performance Rating:  Proficient

Superintendent Evaluation 

Process

Standard II: Management and Operations

• Environment
• Human Resources Management and 
Development

• Scheduling and Management Information 
Systems

• Law, Ethics and Policies
• Fiscal Systems

• Superintendent’s Performance Rating:  Proficient
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Superintendent Evaluation 

Process

Standard III: Family and Community Engagement

• Engagement
• Sharing Responsibility
• Communication
• Family Concerns

• Superintendent’s Performance Rating:  Proficient

Superintendent Evaluation 

Process

Standard IV: Professional Culture

• Commitment to High Standards
• Cultural Proficiency
• Communication
• Continuous Learning
• Shared Vision
• Managing Conflict

• Superintendent’s Performance Rating:  Proficient
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Superintendent Evaluation 

Process

Professional Practice Goals

• By May of 2015 the district will have broad agreement 
across stakeholders and constituent groups regarding 
three critical areas: i) the district’s most critical needs; ii) 
the specific strategies and goals that will address these 
needs most effectively and; iii) the measures that will be 
used to measure and assess progress. 

• Participate fully and complete the first year in the New 
Superintendent Induction Program while developing skills 
in strategy development and instructional leadership. 

• Superintendent’s Performance Rating:  Met

Superintendent Evaluation 

Process

Student Learning Goal

• Ensure that student learning throughout the district is 
supported and maximized through the successful 
implementation of a comprehensive leadership model 
that includes re‐modeling the leadership team within the 
district and the re‐design of summer and in‐year 
professional development opportunities for instructional 
leaders. 

• Superintendent’s Performance Rating:  Met
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Superintendent Evaluation 

Process

District Improvement Goals

• Mental Health and Wellness:  Ensure that student well‐being is 
at the center of all of our structures, strategies and procedures 
while maintaining our academic learning goals.

• Regionalization:  Solidify Acton‐Boxborough as a unified PreK‐
12 district in the minds of the community, staff, parents and 
students. 

• Superintendent’s Performance Rating:  Significant Progress

Superintendent Evaluation 

Process

Superintendent’s Overall 
Summative Performance Rating:  

Proficient





ABRSDFinancial UpdateYTD 6/23/15
Clare Jeannotte
Director of Finance
6/25/15



Brief Update 
• Selected items reported on last month

• One new development to discuss



Revenues Update- General Fund
Major variances 6/23/15 Changes since last month

• Total Forecast now $13K 
favorable; was $112K 
Unfavorable:

• Regional Transportation now 
$183K unfav, was $280K 
unfav. (+ $5 mil statewide)

• Favorable charter payment 
offset $41K  (DESE April ‘15) 
unchanged

• Unbudgeted Revenues now 
$166K, was $138K YTD 
(Medicaid) 

• Keeps E&D at $300K

Total general fund revenues 

76,455,123 rev budget

76,468,029 projection

12,907 favorable

Net charter payment

(407,723) rev budget

(366,066) projection DESE 4/2015

41,657 favorable

Regional  Transportation

1,537,078 rev budget

1,353,855 projection

(183,223) unfavorable

Unbudgeted Revenues

- rev budget

165,861 projection

165,861 favorable



Expenditures Update – General Fund
Selected Projections Updated 6/23/15:
FAVORABLE

Category Prior
Report

Current 
Report

Retiree Health $120.0 $123.3

Worker Comp 66.5 66.5

Medicare 75.0 89.5

Lower Fld Debt 25.0 25.0

Utilities 225.0 273.6

Transportation 220.5 227.5

TOTAL ABOVE $732.0 $805.4

UNFAVORABLE

Category Prior
Report

Current 
Report

Staff $332.0 $353.2

Fringe 10.0 8.7

Legal 134.8 136.8

Sped Transport 186.0 187.7

TOTAL ABOVE $ 662.8 $686.4



Health Ins Update –Active employees
• School Year Employees- 20 deductions taken from Sept to 

June for the insurance period of Sept to August.

• The July and August premiums were paid to Trust in FY14 and 
recorded partly as prepaid and partly as expense.

• Closer examination this month revealed that the portion 
prepaid at June 30, 2014 should have been higher.

• As a result, part of the FY15 cost was in FY14.

• Changing to pay premiums based on monthly enrollment for 
all employees (10 month and 12 month) will eliminate issue.



Health Ins Update –Active and retired
Appropriated only 

Active Retiree TOTAL
FY15 Budget 7,600,159.00 904,093.00 8,504,252.00 

FY15 Projection 7,207,844.15 780,816.30 7,988,660.45 
Fav (Unfav) 392,314.85 123,276.70 515,591.55 

• Our actual enrollment supports the total budget for 
active employees.  We budgeted Fy15 appropriately.

• The savings this year is one time, due to the past 
practice of calculating the expense in prior years not 
matching the actual premium cost.

• Calculation was done on # of pay periods, not actual 
premium cost for summer months.

• Opportunity for E&D increase & addressing unmet 
needs 

• Audit review completion expected by early July.



Summary- Selected areas only
SELECTED AREAS ONLY Prior Report Current 

Report

Unfavorable Revenues $ (112.0) $   13.0

Unfavorable Expenditures 
(potential)

$ (662.8) (686.4)

Favorable Expenditures 
(potential)

$  732.0 805.4

Special Revenue Funds outlook
- TBD

$ (156.0) $ (156.0)

Health insurance (timing) -0- $ 392.3 

Net risk -unfavorable $ (198.8) $ 368.3

$567.1K improvement due primarily to 
health insurance and regional 
transportation revenue increase .



“We are not closed ‘til we close”
• Encumbrance review and adjustment
• Balance sheet and other account reconciliations
• Student activity funds to reconcile
• Final warrants 7/9 for FY15
• Special Revenue deficits to resolve and/or fund
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Elementary Bus Passing 
Procedures

June 25, 2015

Acton‐Boxborough Regional School District

What is a bus pass?

• Permanent bus pass is a change to a busing schedule that 
remains consistent for the course of the year.  Typically these 
changes are for students going to after school care at a childcare 
facility, Community Education, or could include a dance class 
that occurs all year every Monday.

• Daily bus pass is a one day change that allows a student to 
transfer to any other bus servicing the specific school and allows 
the student to ride said bus to any bus stop along the bus route.

(See “Elementary Bus Passes” policy EEAAA and procedures at 
http://www.abschools.org/school‐committee/policies )

2
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Permanent Bus Passes

• Will be issued to elementary students only for 
the purpose of attending a location on a pre‐
existing bus route.  

• Bus routes will not be altered to 
accommodate for non‐essential bus stop 
locations.  

• Non‐essential bus stop locations are bus stops 
other than the residential address(s) on file for 
the student.  

3

Permanent Bus Passes

In order for a permanent bus pass to be issued the following applies: 

• Permanent bus passes will be accepted provided a parent or guardian has 
submitted the appropriate form.

• Permanent bus pass forms must be submitted before August 1 to take effect at the 
beginning of the school year, or December 1 to take effect in January. 

• Forms can be accessed online and  emailed to the district Transportation Office at 
permbusspass@abschools.org or  dropped off at the school or Transportation 
Office.

• Changes to a permanent bus pass should be treated as a one‐day bus pass.
• A responsible party from the location must be outside waiting to receive the 

students. If an individual (s) is not present at the stop upon arrival the students will 
not be allowed to exit the bus and will be returned to the school at the end of the 
route. 

• The first time a location fails to meet students at the bus, a written warning will be 
given by the ABRSD. If the location fails to meet students a second time, that 
location will be removed from the bus route.

4
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One‐Day Bus Passes

Will be issued to students to provide 
transportation to: 

• The student residence(s) on file

• A licensed childcare provider

• To a pre‐scheduled bus stop location on the 
bus route

5

One‐Day Bus Passes

One‐day bus passes will be issued when: 

• The bus pass form is filled out completely including the 
contact information of an adult who is prepared to take 
responsibility for the student(s).

• The form is submitted by 2:00 p.m. the day before the 
one day bus pass is to take place.

• There is sufficient seating on the bus.
• One‐day bus passes will not be granted as a 
substitution to permanent bus passes to private 
businesses

6
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Factors Associated With the Recommended 
Changes for Bus Passing  

Adjustment of Age Eligibility 

• Currently, students can access bus passing in  first grade. 

• Restrict the age of students eligible to daily bus pass to 2nd

grade and higher.

• All elementary principals strongly support the change 

Deadline for Bus Pass Submission

• Currently no time limit on when pass requests can be 
submitted & can be right up until just before dismissal. 

• Requiring a bus pass form to the school office the day prior 
increases the time to ensure passes are distributed, rosters  
adjusted and drivers notified. 

7

Recommended Changes for Bus 
Passing 

Alteration of Bus Routes
• Currently routes are often adjusted at parental 
request at any point through the year

• These adjustments can lead to alterations 
inconsistency in route timing that can both 
increase & decrease ride times impacting all 
students.  

• Limiting changes to routes for Permanent Bus 
Passes  twice a year, as well the decision to no 
longer modify routes for daily‐passes will allow 
for greater route consistency. 

8
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Recommended Changes for Bus 
Passing 

Liability Release Form

• School Committee requested that the administration explore legal 
opinion.

• This opinion identified a number of concerns with the bus pass system 
from a liability standpoint: 
‐ Dropping off students at other locations on a day‐to‐day    
basis increases risk for human error; 
‐ If a student exists bus at the wrong stop & student gets hurt or                           
lost this would be a serious problem for the district;

• Legal opinion also suggested a release form given that  transportation 
through a bus pass is beyond what a student is entitled. 

9

Recommended Changes for Bus 
Passing 

Expectations for Non‐Residential Stops

• Under the current policy there are no 
expectations for students to be met by a 
responsible party when dropped off at non‐
residential stops. 

• Introducing this expectation we believe will 
greatly assist in monitoring students when 
getting off of a bus in a different setting. 

10
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Summary

• There are a number of procedural changes 
that the administration intends to put into 
place next year. 

• These changes represent efforts on the part of 
the administration to improve a system that 
currently has many problems in our belief 
around our ability to safely manage the 
system. 

11

Questions and Comments

12



                     
 

Our Mission is to prepare all students to attain their full potential as life‐long learners, critical thinkers, 
and productive citizens of our diverse community and global society. 

Acton‐Boxborough Regional School District 
Superintendent’s Office 

16 Charter Road 
Acton, MA  01720 

978‐264‐4700  www.abschools.org 

Glenn A. Brand, Ed.D. 

Superintendent of Schools 

June 24, 2015 

 

Dear AB Elementary Families, 
 
I am writing to update you regarding the ongoing discussions around elementary bus passing  in the district.  
 
As you are likely aware, the district has had in place a policy allowing elementary aged children to "bus‐pass" to 
bus stops and locations other than their home residential stop. These alternative bus stops have included daycare 
providers, local businesses and organizations providing a wide‐variety of clubs and activities. While bus stops to 
locations other than a child's home stop exceed the primary obligation of the district in the transportation of our 
students, it is recognized that allowing this opportunity is a great benefit to many of our families for both 
enrichment as well as after school care. However, over time, with a rise in requests and students using this 
system, the ramifications of the overall management of this system have become of growing concern.   
 
Earlier this year the administration raised concerns which were shared with the School Committee regarding this 
policy and procedures. Central to these concerns were student safety, district liability, the continual growing 
expectations from community members over adding more and more non‐essential bus stops among other issues. 
The Policy Sub Committee agreed to examine this issue and provided for the School Committee a revised policy at 
their last meeting. This proposed revision   would effectively restrict the issuance of bus passes for only students 
attending licensed daycare providers and/or residential stops that include signed permission for students to attend 
ahead of time.  
 
There has been considerable feedback and public comments shared with both the School Committee and myself 
regarding these proposed changes. While I firmly believe that changes need to be made to this existing system, I 
share the concerns that making any change at this point  for next school year  would be very challenging for many 
families. In response to the feedback we have received,  I am writing to provide you with a statement from the 
Policy Sub Committee which will be  shared at the School Committee meeting tomorrow evening:  
 
"After much deliberation and discussion, input from families, local businesses, the Administration and our 
attorneys, the policy subcommittee members present at their meeting on6/24/15, agreed to recommend 
adoption of the proposed Elementary Bus Passes Policy, File: EEAAA found in the packet. While subcommittee 
members felt strongly this should be effective for this 2015‐2016 school year, recognizing the concerns of all of 
the affected parties, they are recommending the adoption of this revised policy effective for the 2016‐2017 
school year. 
 
If the School Committee votes to approve this recommendation, the current policy will remain in effect for the 
2015‐2016 school year.  
 
The policy subcommittee supports the proposed procedures as outlined by the Superintendent and Director of 
Transportation to be effective immediately."  
 
The actual current and proposed policy revisions are attached to this email, as well as a sample bus pass.  
 
Regardless of any policy change, the administration has also taken steps to revise our procedures that will take 
effect in the 2015‐16 school year.  Central to these changes is an effort to focus on our ability to  enhance student 
safety and you will find attached to this email a copy of these revised procedures.  



                     

 

Our Mission is to prepare all students to attain their full potential as life‐long learners, critical thinkers, 
and productive citizens of our diverse community and global society. 

I understand that this proposal will, if approved, bring about a change to the current practices that many of our 
families have come to rely upon and benefit from over the years. Please know that both the proposed policy and 
procedural changes have been taken very seriously and include at their core include a commitment to the ability of 
our district to safely, effectively and efficiently transport our students.  
 
Yours in education, 
Glenn A. Brand, Ed. D. 
Superintendent of Schools 
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